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CEO’s  
Corner 
CREC Roof Update 
Contractors were back on site this 
month installing the framework and 
over sheeting the main roof section.  
Once the roof is finished and the 
flashing has been installed the 
contractors will move on to repairing 
and replacing the water damage to 
the inside of the building. 
 
Unfortunately the rain has caused 
some more leaks into the building 
while they were working and these 
have been well documented and are 
expected to be fixed very soon. 
 
Rotary Park 
It seems to rain every time the 
contractors are back on site at 
Rotary Park but they have pressed 
on and installed the two water tanks 
and irrigation system. The tanks will 
provide flexibility in watering and 
options to use both bore water and 
the recycled water depending on the 
season and availability. 
 
Kerbing, mulch and soft fall is being 
installed this week and the plants 
and turf will arrive very soon.  Plans 
are underway for a grand opening in 
a couple of months when the 
weather warms up. 
 
Winter Grading 
Well done to the works team who 
have successfully completed a large 
capital works program earlier this 
year which has allowed them to get 
an early start on the road 
maintenance program. 

The recent rain has provided 
excellent conditions for winter 
grading of gravel roads.   
 
The graders have been out on the 
following roads: Willis, Tipton, 
Bullaring-Gorge Rock, Corrigin 
South, Middleton, Whittington, Doyle, 
Doyle North, Yealering-Kulin, 
Shipley, Baker, Carruthers, Stretton, 
Rafferty, Grylls, Jubuk South, Barber, 
Bulyee-Kweda, Wilson, Corey, 
Gardener, Dwarlarking, 
Polkinghorne, Lomos South. 
 
Edging has been conducted on 
Bendering and Bullaring Pingelly 
Road. 
 
The team will move across to the 
south eastern section of the shire to 
continue grading before moving on 
through the rest of shire. 
 
Town Maintenance  
The rain has kept the town 
maintenance team busy with weed 
control and spraying around town on 
verges, medium strips and footpaths 
as well as the cemetery, dog 
cemetery, airstrip and saleyards. 
 
Slashing of various areas has been 
done including Adventure Park and 
areas along Walton Street, Dry Well 
Road, McAndrew Avenue, War 
Memorial and entry statements. 
 
Street trees have been pruned, new 
plants have been planted and the 
oval has been fertilised. The 
footpaths and streets have been 
swept and leaves cleaned up after 
recent rain.  
 
The whole town is looking fantastic 
and with a quick tidy up it will be all 
set to look amazing as the weather 
warms up and we move into spring. 
 
Saleyards 
The Department Primary Industries 
and Regional Development 
contacted the shire recently about 
the use of the Corrigin Saleyards to 
hold sheep for collection by livestock 
carriers.  
 
A reminder that the Biosecurity and 
Agriculture Management 
(Identification and Movement of 
Stock and Apiaries) Regulation 2013 
requires all sheep entering yards to 
be entered into the National 

Livestock Identification System 
(NLIS) database regardless of the 
time they are in the yards.  
 
Council Elections 
Local government ordinary elections 
are held every two years and the 
next election will be held on Saturday 
21 October 2023 across Western 
Australia. 
 
Local government councillors make 
many decisions about the future of 
your community and it is important to 
have a range of views represented 
on Council. You can get involved and 
contribute to the future of your shire 
by nominating for Council and 
making decisions about the services 
to the community such as: recreation 
buildings; parks and ovals; roads and 
footpaths; local planning and 
development and waste 
management. 

 
Councillors are elected for four year 
terms, with half of the Councillors’ 
terms concluding at each biennial 
election. The Shire of Corrigin has 
seven Councillors and there are four 
vacancies in 2023   
 
Meetings are currently held on the 
third Tuesday of the month at 3pm 
but the meeting date and time can be 
changed to suit the majority of 
Councillors. 
 
Local governments review and 
update the Owner and Occupier’s 
Roll for their district ahead of the 
election. If you would like to 
nominate for Council or vote in the 
election and are not sure if you are 
eligible please contact the Shire of 
Corrigin to check.  
 
Nominations for the October 
elections open on 2 September and 
close on 9 September 2023. 
 
Candidates who are elected in 2023 
must complete the Council Member 
Essentials training within 12 months.  
 
 
Natalie Manton  
Shire of Corrigin 
Chief Executive Officer  

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

2023 
COUNCIL  
MEETING  

DATES 
 

18 July 
15 August 

19 September 
17 October 

21November 
19 December 

 

Council meets on  
the third Tuesday  

of the month,  
except January.  

Meetings commence  
at 3pm in Chambers  

and interested  
members of the public  
are welcome to attend. 

SHIRE OF CORRIGIN COUNCILLORS 

Cr Des Hickey SHIRE PRESIDENT 0428 751 024 crhickey@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Scott Coppen DEPUTY PRESIDENT 0439 958 399 crcoppen@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Matt Dickinson 0428 632 013 crdickinson@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Sharon Jacobs 0439 988 029 crjacobs@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Michael Weguelin  0400 190 221 crweguelin@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Brydon Fare 0427 252 659 crfare@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

JUNE 2023  

COUNCIL DECISIONS 
DELEGATION REGISTER REVIEW 
Local Governments are required to review the delegations to the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) 
and employees annually. The existing delegations were reviewed and a new delegation was 
added to assist with timely and efficient decision making for routine town planning matters.  
 

REVISED RECORD KEEPING PLAN 
The State Records Act 2000 requires all government agencies to review the Record Keeping 
Plan and submit it to the State Records Commission for approval at least every five years. 
 
The Shire of Corrigin Record Keeping Plan was reviewed and endorsed by Council. 

 
CONDUCT OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTION 2023 
The recent changes to the Local Government Act 1995  mean that votes in elections are now 
counted using they optional preferential voting instead of the first past the post system.  The 
changes will be in place for 2023 elections and will make the election count much harder. 
 
Council considered the method of conducting the October 2023 election and decided to contract 
the WA Electoral Commission (WAEC) to conduct a postal election. Postal elections encourage 
more people to vote and better represent the whole community. A postal vote is an easy and 
convenient method of voting increases the response rate.  Most the neighbouring shires have 
elected to use the postal vote method as well. 
 

ROE REGIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SCHEME MOU 
The Roe Regional Environmental Health Services Scheme (RREHSS) provides an  
Environmental Health Service to the Shires of Corrigin, Kondinin, Kulin, Narembeen and Lake 
Grace. The scheme is run by the Shire of Corrigin and employs 1.3 full time equivalent staff.   
 
The existing MOU was reviewed and Council decided to extended the term for another three 
years from 1 July 2023 and to 30 June 2028.   
 

ROE REGIONAL ORGANISATION OF COUNCILS MOU 
The Roe Regional Organisation of Councils (RoeROC) was established in October 2006 to  
encourage voluntary cooperation and resource sharing between the Shires of Corrigin,  
Kondinin, Kulin and Narembeen. Council reviewed the existing agreement and agreed to extend 
it for another three years from 1 July 2023 and to 30 June 2028. 

 
REPORT ON INTERMIN AUDIT FINDINGS 
The Shire of Corrigin auditors conducted the interim audit on behalf of the Office of the Auditor 
General from 1 to 3 May 2023.  Council considered the feedback from the Interim Audit findings 
and noted one finding from the audit that required attention for future compliance.  This issue 
has been addressed and the matter is finalised before the final audit. 

 
RISK MANAGEMENT FRAMEWORK 
The Risk Management Framework outlines the Shire of Corrigin’s commitment to managing 
risks that may impact the Shire’s strategies, goals and objectives. The framework is reviewed 
regularly to make sure good decisions are made and roles and responsibilities are clear. 
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SOCK WEEK 
SOCK Week (Save Our Country Kids) starts this 
week, and we are very excited at the inclusion of 
SOCK Week coffee cups and free crazy socks, 
which add a flair and will continue to provide 
attention to the cause.  
  
Through the combined efforts of individuals, 
organisations, and businesses, SOCK Week will 
successfully raise awareness to support children in 
need across the country. It truly showcases the 
power of collective action and highlights the 
incredible capacity we must make to create a 
positive difference in the lives of our country's 
children.” 
 
RANGER UPDATE 
The Shire's ranger team has been focused on 
enhancing the safety and well-being of our 
community. They have recently focused heavily on 
enforcing regulations on responsible dog ownership.  
A reminder, if dogs are found roaming freely, they 
will be impounded, and fines may be imposed on 
owners. Let's ensure we tether our dogs responsibly 
in public and maintain suitable containment for your 
animals. 
 
Our Ranger visits the Shire every fortnight, so if you 
have any complaints please be mindful to not post 
on social media, and instead email or visit our office 
with your photos and complaints. This will ensure 
the correct processes are made. 
 
GREEN WASTE TIP 
Our community's green waste tip is an essential 
resource for maintaining a clean and sustainable 
environment. It is crucial for everyone to comply to 
the regulations to ensure its effectiveness. When 
utilising the green waste tip, it is important to only 
dispose of permitted items such as branches, 
leaves, cuttings, and clippings.  
 
Free mulch is available at the green waste tip, 
providing a valuable resource for gardening and 
landscaping projects.  
 
Let us all do our part to respect the rules and the 
environment, and do the right thing for the green 
waste tip for the benefit of our community and the 
environment as a whole.  

For the latest updates and news LIKE our Shire of Corrigin Facebook page   

FROM THE SHIRE 

CREC Roof Updates 

Mulch delivery at Rotary Park 

https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

August 
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September 
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WINTER SEASON 2023 
OPEN MONDAY, TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY 

INDOOR HEATED POOL ENTRY 

 

Adult      $7.00 

Adult Concession     $5.25 

Child (0-4yrs)    $3.50 

Child (4-16yrs) / Student  $5.00 

Child (4-16yrs) / Student Con.  $3.75  

Bulk Pass (10 visits)   $60 

Bulk Pass (10 visits) Con.   $45 

Carer               FREE 

CORRIGIN HEATED POOL  

July 

S M T W T F S 

30 31     1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL CALL OR MESSAGE KYLA ON 0491 320 482 TO SECURE 

YOUR PLACE! 

STRICTLY NO WALK-INS 

 CLOSED FOR ANNUAL LEAVE AND PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

HEATED POOL OPEN 6AM-12AM 



 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

 

3—14 July 

School Holiday Program  

 

11—12 July  

Bushfire Safety Awareness Training 

 

12 July 

Practical Driving Assessment (PDA) Day 

 

18 July 

Council Meeting 

 

25 July 

Circle of Security Parenting FREE Course Begins 

 

25 August 

Firebook Launch 

 

 

 

 

 
  

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TRANSPORT LICENSING HOURS 

Monday 8:30am — 4:00pm 

Tuesday 8:30am — 4:00pm 

Wednesday 8:30am — 4:00pm 

Thursday 8:30am — 4:00pm 

Friday 8:30am — 4:00pm 

 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry

